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From: Torpoint Town Council <admin@torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk>
Sent: 10 December 2024 09:29
To: Milly Southworth
Cc: Phil Griffiths
Subject: FW: INDICATIVE BID TO ACQUIRE 25 CORNWALL COUNCIL CARPARKS
Harriet Bastin
Torpoint Town Council Support Officer
p- 01752 814165
e. admin@torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk
w. www.torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk
a. 1-3 Buller Road Torpoint Cornwall PL11 2LD
£
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From: Newquay Airport <newquayairportuk@gmail.com>

Sent: 09 December 2024 11:43

To: Newquay Airport <newquayairportuk@gmail.com>

Subject: Fwd: INDICATIVE BID TO ACQUIRE 25 CORNWALL COUNCIL CARPARKS
OPEN LETTER TO ALL PARISH AND TOWN COUNCILS IN CORNWALL

Dear Councillor,

We seek to work with you, to assist you to effectively acquire and operate the car parks detailed below and maybe
others in the future.

We know how to easily fund this and it is vital that the unsettling car parking situation, especially for residents of
Cornwall and visitors to your local businesses, is once and for all resolved.

This is a process and it shall take some time but please be assured we seek to assist you on a "Not for Profit" basis.



Thankyou.

NED BOARD
NEWQUAY AIRPORT LTD
9th December 2024

—————————— Forwarded message ---------

From: Newquay Airport <newguayairportuk@gmail.com>

Date: Mon, 9 Dec 2024 at 11:30

Subject: INDICATIVE BID TO ACQUIRE 25 CORNWALL COUNCIL CARPARKS

To: <Phil.Mason@cornwall.gov.uk>

Cc: <kkennally@cornwall.gov.uk>, <tracie.langley@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Adam Paynter
<cllr.adam.paynter@cornwall.gov.uk>, CllIr Adrian Harvey <cllr.adrian.harvey@cornwall.gov.uk>, Cllr Adrian Parsons
<cllr.adrian.parsons@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Alan Jewell <clir.alan.jewell@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Andrew George
<cllr.andrew.george@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Andrew Long <cllr.andrew.long@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Andrew Mitchell
<cllr.andrew.mitchell@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Andrew Virr <cllr.andrew.virr@cornwall.gov.uk>, Cllr Barbara
Ellenbroek <cllr.barbara.ellenbroek@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Barry Jordan <cllr.barry.jordan@cornwall.gov.uk>, Cllr
Brian Clemens <cllr.brian.clemens@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Carol Mould <cllr.carol.mould@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir
Christopher Wells <cllr.christopher.wells@cornwall.gov.uk>, ClIr Colin Martin <cllr.colin.martin@cornwall.gov.uk>,
Cllr Dave Crabtree <cllr.david.crabtree@cornwall.gov.uk>, Cllr David Saunby <cllr.david.saunby@cornwall.gov.uk>,
Clir Dick Cole <cllr.dick.cole@cornwall.gov.uk>, Cllr Dominic Fairman <cllr.dominic.fairman@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir
Dorothy Kirk <cllr.dorothy.kirk@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Guy Foreman <cllr.guy.foreman@cornwall.gov.uk>, ClIr Hilary
Frank <cllr.hilary.frank@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Jane Pascoe <cllr.jane.pascoe @cornwall.gov.uk>, Cllr Jayne Kirkham
<cllr.jayne.kirkham@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Jennifer Cruse <cllr.jennifer.cruse@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Jim Candy
<cllr.jim.candy@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Jim McKenna <cllr.jim.mckenna@cornwall.gov.uk>, Cllr John Bastin
<cllr.john.bastin@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir John Conway <cllr.john.conway@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir John Keeling
<cllr.john.keeling@cornwall.gov.uk>, Cllr John Morgan <cllr.john.morgan@cornwall.gov.uk>, Cllr John Thomas
<cllr.john.thomas@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir John Tivnan <cllr.john.tivhan@cornwall.gov.uk>, Cllr Jordan Rowse
<cllr.jordan.rowse@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Julian German <cllr.julian.german@cornwall.gov.uk>, Cllr Karen Glasson
<cllr.karen.glasson@cornwall.gov.uk>, Cllr Kate Ewert <cllr.kate.ewert@cornwall.gov.uk>, Cllr Laurie Magowan
<cllr.laurie.magowan@cornwall.gov.uk>, ClIr Leigh Frost <cllr.leigh.frost@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Lionel Pascoe
<cllr.lionel.pascoe@cornwall.gov.uk>, ClIr Loic Rich <cllr.loic.rich@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Martin Worth
<cllr.martin.worth@cornwall.gov.uk>, Cllr Martyn Alvey <cllr.martyn.alvey@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Matt Luke
<cllr.matt.luke@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Michael Bunney <cllr.michael.bunney@cornwall.gov.uk>, Cllr Mike McLening
<cllr.mike.mclening@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Mike Thomas <cllr.mike.thomas@cornwall.gov.uk>, ClIr Nick Craker
<cllr.nick.craker@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Nicky Chopak <cllr.nicky.chopak@cornwall.gov.uk>, Cllr Pat Rogerson
<cllr.pat.rogerson@cornwall.gov.uk>, Cllr Paul White <cllr.paul.white@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Pauline Giles
<cllr.pauline.giles@cornwall.gov.uk>, Cllr Pete Channon <cllr.pete.channon@cornwall.gov.uk>, Cllr Pete Mitchell
<cllr.pete.mitchell@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Peter Guest <cllr.peter.guest@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Peter Perry
<cllr.peter.perry@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Peter Williams <cllr.peter.williams@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Phil Seeva
<cllr.phil.seeva@cornwall.gov.uk>, ClIr Philip Desmonde <cllr.philip.desmonde@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Rob Nolan
<clir.rob.nolan@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Robin Moorcroft <cllr.robin.moorcroft@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Sally Weedon
<cllr.sally.weedon@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Sharon Daw <cllr.sharon.daw@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Sheila Lennox-Boyd
<cllr.sheila.lennox-boyd @cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Shorne Tilbey <clir.shorne.tilbey@cornwall.gov.uk>, ClIr Stephen
Barnes <cllr.stephen.barnes@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Stephen Rushworth <cllr.stephen.rushworth@cornwall.gov.uk>,
ClIr Steve Arthur <cllr.steve.arthur@cornwall.gov.uk>, Clir Tamsyn Widdon <cllr.tamsyn.widdon@cornwall.gov.uk>,
Clir Tim Dwelly <cllr.tim.dwelly@cornwall.gov.uk>, <lee.trewhela@reachplc.com>,
<theboss@cornwallreports.co.uk>, <cllr.armand.toms@cornwall.gov.uk>, <cllr.linda.taylor@cornwall.gov.uk >,
<editorial @cornish-times.co.uk>, <emma.ferguson@packetseries.co.uk>, <cgedit@c-dm.co.uk>,
<news@voicenewspapers.co.uk>

ACQUISITION INDICATIVE BID

25 CORNWALL COUNCIL CARPARKS




£2,500,000 CONSIDERATION PROPOSED FREEHOLD/LONG LEASE

Dear Mr Mason,
We previously bid for all Cornwall Carparks in 2023.
Cornwall Council Officers unlawfully refused to place our Bid before Cornwall Council Cabinet.

We have become aware that there is now a Public Interest process afoot, for Cornwall Council to resolve the
taxpayer drain, of some of its loss making car parks reported by the BBC:

https://www.bbc.com/news/articles/c627549gqy90

and that this is a serious and unsettling (for all Cornwall Residents) Public Interest (locals who need affordable/free
parking where also car parks are the “shop front” experience vital to the economy tourism visitors to Cornwall)
where we understand, that this matter is to be discussed at Agenda Item 4 of the Economic Development Scrutiny
Committee on Tuesday 10th December 2024:

https://democracy.cornwall.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?Cld=1200&MId=13648&Ver=4

We now provide (as a SPV who shall assign to the "Not for Profit" Operator) this Indicative Bid and we require to be
addressed and involved as a Bidder, in the transparent Bidding Process, that must now take place, so that
Cornwall Council can comply with the principles of "Best Value"

We refer to and out Indicative Bid is for the 25 car parks detailed within:

https://www.bbc.com/news/articles/c627549gqy90

Namely:

1.Rosewarne & Extension, Camborne,
2.Readymoney,Fowey,

3.Helford Village, near Helston,
4.Castle Street, Launceston
5.Pannier Market, Launceston
6.Walkhouse, Launceston

7.5t Peter's Hill, Newlyn

8.Albany Road, Newquay

9. Belmon Road, Newquay

10.Dane Road, Newquay
11.Tregunnel, Newquay
12.Watergate Bay, near Newquay
13.Trebarwith Strand, near Tintagel
14.Porthcothan Bay, near Padstow
15.Commercial Road, Penryn
16.Kittos Field, Porthleven
17.Belle Vue West, Saltash
18.Seaton Park, Seaton
19.Reppers Coombe, St Agnes
20.Clifden Road, St Austell
21.Park Avenue, St lves

22 .Porthmeor, St lves

23.Tintagel Visitors Centre

24 Antony Road, Torpoint
25.Cawsand, near Torpoint



CURRENT STATE OF CORNWALL COUNCIL CARPARKS

1.1n general the "“parking experience” for locals is offensive to their waliets and it damages their guality of life and
going about their business. The charging structures also damage local business.

2.1n general the “parking experience” for UK tourists and especially Eurcpeans visiting Cornwall, is not only
predatory upon their wallets {(which damages the experience and brings Cornwall into disrepute) but it is
unpleasant.

3. In general, toilets at Cornwall Council car parks are old and disgusting. Some are akin to an open sewer, which
brings Cornwall into disrepute.

We provide our Bid, to solve all of the ahove problems within 6 months of ownership, where we want to work with
all Parish/Town Councils where they want to in the interests of ail Cornwall residents and Cornwall Tourists.

INDICATIVE BID

Subject to Contract

1. Consideration of £2,500,000 (Two million five hundred thousand pounds UK sterling} for the Freehold of all 25
Carparks (or Fully Repairing Lease 250 years Term) to Complete 30th June 2025 with a "Not for Profit" SPV.

2. We shall JV {equal share of Capital Value Growth and Net Profits) under an Operating Agreement with any Town
or Parish Council {who have no financial risk in the underlying asset) who seek to Operate with us, at each carpark.

Our philosophy in the "Not for Profit” venture is that local people must operate their own carparks for the benefit
of local people and provision of vital tourism to Cornwall and to provide an excellent experience to visitors to
Cornwall.

3. We shall reduce and/or subsidise parking and/or provide free parking for identified local residents.

4. We shall provide (at appropriate sites) decent and modern 24hr toilet and shower facilities at all locations suitable
for a Van Aire {25% of car park at some suitable locations} with also Security.

5. We shall provide based Security at most of the carparks (with roving Security to include all) to reduce crime
known to take place at many of the Cornwall Council car parks.

6. We undertake there shall be no ANPR use.

7. We undertake there shall be reasonable “grace” periods. Car parks in Cornwali should be a business model to
enhance the resident/visitor experience and not to abuse people - it brings Cornwall into disrepute.

8. We shall invest in and provide Solar generation (where suitable} through “Solar Carports” which shall provide

Green Electricity on site, for parked Electric Vehicles, and also be a green electricity power source for
other community interests.

NEXT STEPS:

This Indicative Bid is not reliant upon our Bid being ultimately successful to acquire Newquay Airport, when the
current "Adynaton" proposed transaction fails.




We require to be informed, that we are placed upon the Bidder list, for the above 25 carparks and to be assured that
there shall be a fully transparent Bidding Process (unlike the CBRE/Westcore/Adynaton Fraud re Newquay Airport)
conducted after an Open Tender to find an Independent Agent (Not CBRE they must be disqualified from this
process, due their Fraud in the Newquay Airport Adynaton transaction process) where Savills and Knight Frank
(independent out of Cornwall Agents), for example, get an opportunity to transparently market the 25 Cornwall car
parks.

We remind you of your duties in law to act transparently and within the Nolan Principles and within the Best Value
Standards and Principles:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/best-value-standards-and-intervention-a-statutory-guide-for-best-
value-authorities/best-value-standards-and-intervention-a-statutory-guide-for-best-value-authorities

This is an excellent opportunity for Cornwall Council to effectively divest the carparks to the Town/Parish Councils so
that Cornwall car parks can be a positive experience for all residents and visitors to Cornwall where we are content
to work with any and all constructive Town/Parish Councils in Cornwall, for the benefit of their residents.

Thankyou.

NED BOARD
NEWQUAY AIRPORT LTD
9th December 2024

Cc Economic Scrutiny Committee Cornwall Council
Cc Audit Committee Cornwall Council

Cc Some Cornwall Councillors

Cc Media

9 Virus-free.www.avg.com







